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of application) and indirectly (as BPIC contract terms are adopted across the industry). The 
application of BPIC would also potentially affect GAWB’s operations, including the impact of 
BPIC on water supply prices to GAWB’s customers and GAWB’s ability to attract and retain 
talent when competing with employers offering BPIC employment terms and conditions. 
 
Accordingly, GAWB supports Preliminary Recommendation 4 – Best practice Industry 
Conditions, the permanent removal of BPIC from the Queensland Government’s procurement 
policy. 
 
2. Queensland Government procurement policy objectives 
 
GAWB has concerns about Queensland Government procurement policies having the sole 
objective of value for money, as this ignore the important role the Queensland Government’s 
investment can play in supporting and driving regional economic development. 
 
There appears to be two ways Preliminary Recommendation 3 – Queensland Government 
Procurement Policies could be enacted: 
 

1. Removing other objectives (e.g., local benefits test) from consideration in Queensland 
Government purchasing decisions entirely would eliminate one of the Queensland 
Government’s vital levers to underpin regional economic development and growth; or 

 
2. Moving other current objectives from purchasing policy to another policy that also 

needs to be considered in Queensland Government purchasing decisions would not 
result in Queensland Government purchasing decisions being made slowly on the 
basis of value for money. 

 
GAWB also notes the potential conflict between Preliminary Recommendation 3 – 
Queensland Government Procurement Policies (which has a sole objective of value for 
money) and Reform Direction 4 – Improving Tendering and Contracting (which seek options 
that foster competition, allocate and manage risk, and encourage innovation). 
 
GAWB does not support Preliminary Recommendation 3 – Queensland Government 
Procurement Polices and does not object to Reform Direction 4 – Improving Tendering and 
Contracting. 
 
3. Capital program review 
 
GAWB supports the intent of Preliminary Recommendation 2 – Project Rationalisation but 
notes implementation would need to explicitly accommodate certain capital expenditures that 
are mandated by regulatory requirements. 
 
For example, the Guidelines on Safety Assessments for Referable Dams (July 2025) stipulate 
in par. 2.4 that affordability or the availability of resources "is not a consideration" when 
determining upgrade schedules for high-hazard dams. Given that Queensland has multiple 
dams classified as high-risk, this regulatory framework effectively prohibits the prioritisation 
and phasing of dam safety projects to optimise resource allocation and cash flow. As the 






